Mr Con Haugh
Secretary General

Department of Arts, Sport and Tourism

Kildare Street 

Dublin 2                                                                                                       30 March 2007                                                                                     
Dear Con
Re: Towards 2016 – Phase 2 of Performance Verification Process
Thank you for your letter concerning the second phase of the Performance Verification Process under Towards 2016.

I attach, as requested, a Progress Report detailing progress on the actions which the Museum committed to achieving under its Towards 2016 Action Plan, submitted to the Department in September 2006. Based on this level of progress in respect to:

· co-operation with flexibility and ongoing change, including
· co-operation with satisfactory implementation of the specific commitments for modernisation set out in the Action Plan, and

· maintenance of stable industrial relations and absence of industrial action

and the other actions, at a very busy period for the Museum, it is my assessment that the payment of the general round of pay increases due on 1 June 2007 is fully justified in respect of all of IMMA’s staff.
I enclose also a copy of IMMA’s Action Plan, submitted to the Department in September 2006, for your information.  

I can confirm that the progress report has been discussed by IMMA’s Partnership Committee and that it will be considered by the Museum’s Board at the next Board meeting.
If you, or the officials in your department, have any queries regarding the report please do not hesitate to contact me or Philomena Byrne, Head of Public Affairs.
With best wishes

Yours sincerely

Enrique Juncosa

Director

